


New Mexico Highlands University
Special Board of Regents Meeting
December 29, 2008

The New Mexico Highlands University Board of Regents met in a Special Board of Regents
Meeting on December 29, 2008 in the President’s Conference Room, on the New Mexico
Highlands University main campus in Las Vegas, New Mexico. Chairman Gonzales called the
meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.

Attendance

Board Members Present: Chairman Javier Gonzales, Ms. Sherry Salas, Mr. Jesus Lopez and Mr.
Leveo Sanchez and member elect, Mr. Peter Aguilar.

Absent: Ms. Nancy Long.

Administrative Personnel Present: Dr. James Fries, President; Dr. William Taylor, Vice
President for Finance & Administration, Mr. Lawrence Trujillo, Associate Vice President for
Finance, Mr. Max Baca, ITS Director, Mr. Nesbitt Hagood, Controller, Mr. Sean Weaver,
University Relations Director, and Ms. Susie Maestas, Executive Administrative Assistant.
Others Present: Mr. Phil Park, Albuquerque Journal, Mr. John Sena, Santa Fe New Mexican, Mr.
Don Pace, Las Vegas Daily Optic.

Approval of Agenda for Meeting of December 29, 2008
Regent Sanchez made a motion to approve the December 29, 2008 agenda. Regent Salas
seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Executive Session — To discuss property acquisition-College of Santa Fe. Pursuant to
provisions of NMSA 1978, 10-15-1. Regent Lopez moved to adjourn into executive session.
Regent Sanchez seconded the motion. A roll call was taken and voting in favor were: Chairman
Gonzales, Regent Sanchez, Regent Lopez, and Regent Salas. Motion carried and the Board went
into executive session at 1:30 p.m.

Regent Sanchez moved to come out of executive session into open session. Regent Lopez
seconded the motion. A roll call was taken and voting in favor were: Chairman Gonzales, Regent
Sanchez, Regent Lopez, and Regent Salas. Motion carried unanimously and the meeting was
called back to order at 2:45 p.m.

Approval of Letter of Intent regarding College of Santa Fe — Action Item

Regent Lopez made a motion to table the Letter of Intent until further discussions are completed.
Regent Sanchez seconded the motion. Voting in favor were: Chairman Gonzales, Regent Lopez,
and Regent Salas, yes. Motion passed unanimously.

Chairman Gonzales announced that this was his last meeting. He indicated that it was an honor
and pleasure to have worked alongside the Regents, President Fries, and the University. He said






